### April 22<sup>ND</sup>/23<sup>RD</sup> OFFERINGS

#### St. Frances Cabrini

Regular Collection \$ 9,575.00 Religious Education Support \$ 2,195.00

#### St. Rose of Lima

Regular Collection \$ 1,800.01 Food Bank \$ 124.62

Thank You for Your Support ~ Gracias por Su Apoyo

# Mass Intentions Weekday Mass Intentions

#### Monday/Lunes, May 1st

9:00am †Jack Griffin (Colleen Zeiler)

†Fritz Mozjesik (Kathy & Jerry Lowe)

#### Tuesday/Martes, May 2<sup>nd</sup>

9:00am No Mass

#### Wednesday/Miércoles, May 3<sup>rd</sup>

6:00pm Parishioners of the Parish

7:00pm Miembros de la Parroquia

## Thursday/Jueves, May 4th

9:00am †Maria Minjares (Jennifer & Todd Hedert)

7:00pm Mass at St. Rose of Lima

#### Friday/Viernes, May 5th

9:00am †Irmgard Doetsch (John & Annemarie Richmond)

<<<<<<++++++++++>>>>>>>>

#### **Weekend Mass Intentions**

#### Saturday/Sábado, May 6th

5:00pm†Jim & Mary Zapalac (E.J. Dittlinger & Nell Hurt) †Eleanore & Bernard Sharkey (Jack & Jan Sharkey)

#### Sunday/Domingo, May 7th

9:00am †Mildred Waechter (Donald Weigand)
Special Intentions for Daniel & Family

10:45am Mass at St. Rose of Lima

12:30pm †Guadalupe & Felipa Valle Mata (Familia Valle) †Consuelo Sánchez (Familia García Cuellar)

## Next Week's Second Collection is for Seminarian Formation Fund

#### **Greeters Needed!**

St. Frances needs volunteers for greeting at the 5PM Saturday Mass and the 9AM Sunday Mass. This is a very easy way to give back to the church and to meet more of your fellow parishioners. It's a wonderful opportunity for our youth to become involved along with their parents. Parents of the youth who come early or stay after Mass could help greeting and handing out bulletins. You only need to arrive 15-20 minutes before Mass and pass out bulletins after Mass. Please consider becoming more involved in your parish by contacting Mary Cepak, 817-219-7381. Thank You.

#### Women of St. Frances Cabrini

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, May 3<sup>rd</sup>, at 11:30 am at Farina's Winery and Café on the square. The address is 202 N. Houston St. Our new officers will be introduced, and we will be discussing the "spending list" for the money from our fundraisers. This is going to be a fun meeting, and all you have to do is show up! We will take the summer off and meet again on September 6<sup>th</sup>. Have a blessed day!

## **Knights of Columbus Haircut Day**

(Haircuts by Katie & Carmen Senese)

Saturday, May 6<sup>th</sup> from 9:00 am – 2:00 pm at

The Beauty Lounge (formerly Rock N Rollers) 209 Western Hills Trail. For appointment call 817-578-0454 (cell) or 817-326-5640. Walk-ins welcome! 100% of the donations go to the Knights of Columbus.

## **Fifty Plus**

Fifty Plus will meet May 11<sup>th</sup> in the FLC. A social starts at 5:30 PM followed by a potluck meal at 6:00 PM. This evening is free for all parishioners over 50. Please bring a dish for the pot luck meal and join us for games afterwards. If you have any questions, please call one of the hosts: John and Annemarie Richmond 817-279-7082; Tom and Anna Clayton 817-991-3687; Dave and Pat Schreck 214-952-4159.

#### **Child Abuse Prevention Month**

Did you know? Safe Environment training is taking place in all dioceses of the United States. Over 2 million clergy, employees, and volunteers have been trained to prevent

and respond to the abuse of children. Contact your local coordinator to find out how you can get involved.

## Mes de la Prevención del Abuso Infantil

¿Sabían? La capacitación para establecer un Ambiente Seguro se está realizando en todas las diócesis en los Estados Unidos. Más de 2 millones de clérigos, empleados y voluntarios han sido capacitados para prevenir y para responder al abuso de menores. Pónganse en contacto con su coordinador local para averiguar cómo pueden participar.





## Do You Know Someone Who is Interested in RCIA?

Do you know someone who has not been baptized, someone that has been baptized in another denomination, or

someone who may have been baptized as a Catholic but never participated in the Catholic Church that is interested in learning more about the faith and what Catholics truly believe? If you do, invite them to attend RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults).

Through RCIA people that are interested in the Catholic Church, can come to know the truth about the Catholic faith, ask questions, and explore if they are being called by God to join the Catholic Church in a safe and loving environment. RCIA discussions include, but are not limited to:

- What is Faith?
- Who is Jesus?
- What do Catholics Believe?
- Do Catholics read and believe in the Bible?
- Do Catholics worship Mary and the Saints?
- Who is Who in the Church (e.g. Why is there a Pope?)
- Catholic Prayer and Practices

The person you are thinking about may be scared or unsure of how to start and you may be just the person that God will use to touch their heart and change their life.

RCIA will begin in September and we meet with the Inquirers on Sunday mornings from 10:30 until approximately noon in the Education Building.

If you know someone or have any other questions, please feel free to contact me, Tara Tollett at (817) 726-3321.

#### **Vacation Bible School**

Mighty Fortress – In Jesus, the Victory is won! VBS will run from June 12<sup>th</sup> –16<sup>th</sup> from 9:00am to Noon. VBS will be different this year and we are in need of helpers for crafts, snacks, games, and storytelling. Please Contact Denise if you would like to help with this year's VBS (817-326-2131).

#### **Escuelita Biblica de Vacaciones**

Fuerte Fortaleza - En Jesús, la Victoria es ganada! La Escuelita será del 12 al 16 de junio de 9:00 am a mediodía. La Escuelita será diferente este año y necesitamos de ayudantes para la artesanía, aperitivos, juegos y narración de cuentos. Por favor comuníquese con Denise si le gustaría ayudar con la Escuelita este año (817-326-2131).

## Good Shepherd Sunday: The Seminarian Formation Fund

To support our seminarians, the second collection for Good Shepherd Sunday (May 6 & 7, 2017) is for the Seminarian Formation Fund. There are currently 28 seminarians studying in seminaries through the United States. The Diocese of Fort Worth provides education and formation for each seminarian at an annual average cost of \$52,092. The Good Shepherd Sunday Special Collection assists with funding this annual cost. In addition to the Sunday collection, donations are always being accepted online at <a href="https://www.fwdioc.org">www.fwdioc.org</a>. Please give generously.

#### **Graduation Mass**

All High School Seniors that attend St. Frances Cabrini are invited to participate in the Graduation Mass on Sunday May 21, 2017 at 9:00am. Students need to arrive between 8:30-8:45am and are encouraged to wear their cap and gown. Please call the office at 817-326-2131 or send an email to <a href="mailto:espinoza8689@gmail.com">espinoza8689@gmail.com</a> by Friday, May 12<sup>th</sup> to confirm you will be participating, provide your complete name. We are also in need of seniors that would be interested in being Lectors or Choir members to help Celebrate the Graduation Mass.

If you would like to participate singing or playing instruments, we would greatly appreciate it. Please contact Denise Hall 817-326-2131 as soon as possible.



#### Misa de Graduación

Todos los estudiantes que se vayan a graduar de la preparatoria y asisten a St. Frances Cabrini están invitados a participar en la Misa de Graduación el domingo 21 de mayo de 2017 a las 9:00am. Los estudiantes necesitan llegar entre las 8:30-8: 45am y pueden usar su toga y birrete. Por favor llame a la oficina al 817-326-2131 o envíe un correo electrónico a espinoza8689@gmail.com antes del viernes, 12 de mayo para confirmar que participará, ponga su nombre completo. También necesitamos estudiantes que se vayan a graduar que estarían interesados en ser Lectores o miembros del coro para ayudar a Celebrar la Misa de Graduación. Si desea participar cantando o tocando instrumentos, lo agradeceríamos mucho. Por favor, comuníquese con Denise Hall al 817-326-2131 lo antes posible.

